President T. J. Davies Colorado College Colorado Springs, Colorado

Dear President Davies:

Professor W. B. Owens, president of the N.C.A.A., has suggested that I write to you concerning the western play-off of the N.C.A.A. which will be held on Tressure Island March 20 and 21.

The advance information which I have received from the chairman of the tournament committee in your district indicates that in all probability the University of Colorado will be chosen. Press dispatches which I have received concerning the play-off are to the effect that the University of Colorado has been invited to participate in an invitation tournament in New York City.

Naturally one cannot depend upon press dispatches in this instance. However, I shall appreciate your co-operation in bringing to the attention of the officials of the University of Colorado (in the event that their team is chosen for the western play-off) the advisability of taking part in this N.C.A.A. event. As the manager of the western play-off, I shall be very grateful for any boost that you can give the tournament.

Very cordially yours,

John Bunn Dean of Men